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OTHER/09/00258 

 

Notified site visit and inspection undertaken on Tuesday 01/09/09. I met the site owner  

 

For clarification there are two businesses at the site. One of Bed and Breakfast from the building at the front of 
the site, and that of a builders yard at the rear of the site. 

 

The complaint relates to the rear of the site and concerns caravans. Both businesses, looking at the planning 
history, appear to be the lawfully approved land use. On looking around the builders yard I saw plant vehicles, 
materials, scaffolding, tools, a couple of portacabins (empty), which would be normally expected with such a 
use. 

 

There was a fenced area to the rear of the yard, which contained a twin unit caravan.  stated that these 
were moved onto the site a few months ago, as he needed a place to 
stay. The fencing and paving around the unit indicates a permanent situation. I asked  whether the 
caravan was temporary or permanent but he was unable to stay. 

 

I am of the opinion that planning permission is required for this caravan. It is likely that due to size, degree of 
permanence and its physical bulk attachment to the ground that it constitutes operational development. Even 
if it does not its use is likely to constitute a material change. 

 

The key really in deciding on the expediency in relation to this matter is how long the caravan and use is to 
remain. I intend to seek  clarification on this before pursuing. 

 




